U.S. Army Heritage and Education Center 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 30 Aug 2013

WAR PHOTOGRAPHY

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

CONTENTS

General Sources.....p.1 Early.....p.2 Civil War....p.2 20th Century....p.5 -WWI....p.5 -WWII....p.5 -Vectographs....p.7

GENERAL SOURCES

- Atkinson, Peter, editor. <u>Images & Icons: The 100 Greatest Military Photographs</u>. Springfield, VA: Military Times, 2000. 96 p. TR820.6.J46.
- Harris, John M. "America's Vision of War: A History of Combat Photography in the United States as seen through Three Images." PhD dss, U WA, 2011. 203 p. TR820.6.H37.
- Howe, Peter R. Shooting under Fire: The World of the War Photographer. NY: Artisan, 2002. 223 p. TR820.6.H69.
- Moyes, Norman B. <u>Battle Eye: A History of American Combat Photography</u>. NY: Metro Books, 1996. 144 p. TR820.6.M69.
- Stichelbaut, Birger, et al. <u>Images of Conflict: Military Aerial Photography and Archaeology</u>. Newcastle-Upon-Tyne, England: Cambridge Scholars, 2009. 302 p. G70.4.I63.
- Trachtenberg, Alan. Reading American Photographs: Images as History, Mathew Brady to Walker Evans. NY: Hill and Wang, 1989. 326 p. TR820.5.T73.

 See Chap 2 on war photography.
- U.S. National Archives. <u>War and Conflict</u>; <u>Selected Images From the National Archives</u>, <u>1765-1970</u>. Wash, DC: NARA, 1990. 355 p. E181.W27.

Woodward, Rachel. "Military Landscapes/Militaere Landskap: The Military Landscape Photography of Ingrid Book and Carina Hedén." In <u>Militarized Landscapes: From Gettysburg to Salisbury Plain</u>. London: Continuum, 2010. pp. 21-38. UA990.M55.

See also:

-Bibliography on Film.

EARLY

- Campbell, Andrew R.J. "Negotiating the Archive: Photography, Authority, and Cultural Memory, 1861-1876." PhD dss, U MI, 1999. 280 p. D16.I55.C36.
- Donnelly, R.E. "Photography and Its Application to Military Purposes." <u>Journal of the Royal United Service Institution</u> (1861): pp. 1-18. Per.
- Hristova, Stefka. "Imaging Modernity: Women in Roger Fenton's Photographs of Crimea." <u>Minerva:</u> Journal of Women and War (Spring 2009): pp. 43-64. Per.
- James, Lawrence. <u>Crimea, 1854-56</u>: <u>The War with Russia from Contemporary Photographs</u>. NY: Van Nostrand, 1981. 202 p. DK214.J35.
- U.S. Army. Signal Corps. Manual of Photography.... Wash, DC: GPO, 1896. 112 p. TR146.U58.
- Wheeler, Owen. Military Photography. London: Iliffe, 1891. 43 p. UG476W43.
- Williams, A. "The Military Uses of Photography." <u>Journal of the Military Service Institution of the US</u> (1893): pp. 558-72. Per.

CIVIL WAR

- Amico, Jason. "Capturing War's Grisly Face." America's Civil War (Nov 2001): pp. 46-53. Per.
- Bolster, W. Jeffrey, & Anderson, Hilary. <u>Soldiers, Sailors, Slaves and Ships: The Civil War Photographs of Henry P. Moore</u>. Montpelier, VT: Leahy, 1999. 111 p. E468.7.B65.
- Brady, Matthew B., & Gardner, Alexander. <u>Original Photographs Taken on the Battlefields during the Civil War of the United States</u>. Hartford, CT: Easton, 1907. 126 p. E468.7.E14.

Cobb, Josephine. "Photographers of the Civil War." <u>Military Affairs</u> (Fall 1962): pp. 127-35. Per. Includes list of photographers, their assistants & units.

- Cooney, Charles F. "Andrew J. Russell: The Union Army's Forgotten Photographer." <u>Civil War Times</u> <u>Illustrated</u> (Apr 1982): pp. 32-36. Per.
- Dee, Christine. <u>"Feel the Bonds that Draw": Images of the Civil War at the Western Reserve Historical Society.</u> Kent, OH: Kent State, 2011. 118 p. E468.7.D44.
- Dunkelman, Mark, & Winey, Michael. "The Hunt for Sergeant Humiston." <u>Civil War Times Illustrated</u> (Mar 1982): pp. 28-31. Per.

 Union soldier killed at Gettysburg identified by family photo recovered from body.
- Fishwick, Marshall. <u>General Lee's Photographer: The Life and Work of Michael Miley</u>. Chapel Hill, NC: U NC, 1954. 94 p. TR140.M5.F5.
- Frassanito, William A. <u>Antietam: The Photographic History of American's Bloodiest Day.</u> NY: Scribner, 1978. E474.65.F7.
- . Gettysburg: A Journey in Time. NY: Scribner, 1975. E475.53.F793.
- _____. Grant and Lee: The Virginia Campaigns, 1864-65. NY: Scribner, 1983. E470.2.F67.
- Garrison, Webb. Brady's Civil War. NY: Lyons, 2000. 256 p. E468.7.G25.
- Holzer, Harold. "War around the Edges." <u>Civil War Times</u> (Feb 2012): pp. 44-49. Per. Photo essay on the work of Vermonter George H. Houghton of Vermont.
- Horan, James D. <u>Matthew Brady: Historian with a Camera</u>. NY: Bonanza, 1955. 244 p. TR140.B7.H6.
- Johnson, Rossiter. Campfires and Battlefields. NY: Gallant, 1960. 532 p. E468.7.J6.
- Katz, D. Mark. "Photographer to the Army of the Potomac." MHQ (Autumn 1990): pp. 18-23. Per. Alexander Gardner, Matthew Brady's assistant.
- Kelbaugh, Ross J. <u>Introduction to Civil War Photography</u>. Gettysburg, PA: Thomas, 1991. 48 p. E468.7.K452.
- Lowe, David, & Shiman, Philip. "Substitute for a Corpse." <u>Civil War Times</u> (Dec 2010): pp. 40-41. Per.

 Series of images taken after 1865 fall of Ft. Mahone by photographer Thomas C. Roche.
- Meredith, Roy. Mr. Lincoln's Cameraman. NY: Scribners', 1946. 369 p. TR140.B7.M54.

Miller, Francis T., editor. <u>The Photographic History of the Civil War</u>. Springfield, MA: Patriot, 1911. 368 p. E468.7.M64.

See "Photographing the Civil War" by Henry W. Lanier, pp. 30-54, Vol. I.

- Morrow, Kevin. "The Birth of Photojournalism." Civil War Times (Sep 2007): pp. 40-46. Per.
- Motts, Warren E. "Mathew Brady: A Man with a Vision." <u>Blue & Gray Magazine</u> (Feb 1994): pp. 24-35. Per.
- Panzer, Mary. Matthew Brady and the Image of War. Wash, DC: Smithsonian, 1997. 232 p. TR140.B7.P36.
- Russell, Andrew J. <u>Russell's Civil War Photographs</u>: 116 Historic Prints. NY: Dover, 1982. 116 p. E468.7.R87.
- Savas, Theodore P. <u>Brady's Civil War Journal: Photographing the War, 1861-65.</u> NY: Skyhorse Pub, 2008. 256 p. E468.7S28.
- Sparks, Barry. "Civil War Photos Viewed Through a Modern Lens." <u>Army</u> (May 1979): pp. 44-47. Per.

 Photo as historical evidence.
- Sweet, Timothy. <u>Traces of War: Poetry, Photography and the Crisis of the Union</u>. Baltimore: Johns Hopkins, 1990. 240 p. PS310.H57.S94.
- Thompson, W. Fletcher Jr. The Image of War. NY: Yoseloff, 1960. 248 p. E468.5.T48.
- Zeller, Bob. <u>The Blue and Gray in Black and White: A History of Civil War Photography</u>. Westport, CT: Praeger, 2005. 224 p. E468.9.Z45.

NOTE: Medical Role of Photography, Civil War

No study here focuses on the role played by photography in recording the medical and surgical history of the Civil War. The 6-vol Medical and Surgical History of the War of the Rebellion (Wash, DC: GPO, 1883; UH224) is the standard official study on the war's medical history. Over a decade prior to its publication, the following report on materials available for its preparation was compiled. See:

Otis, George A. Report on the Extent and Nature of Materials Available for the Preparation of a Medical and Surgical History of the Rebellion. Phila: Lippincott, 1865. UM24.1861-1865.08.

During the war, military application of photography was discussed in professional military circles. The U.S. War Department sought to photographically record wounds and their treatment, and such images were recorded by official photographers, as well as by those who simply attached themselves to specific units. Some photographers actually received contracts from the military, while others gained at least official permission to conduct commercial operations within the lines. See:

- Cobb, Josephine. "Photographers of the Civil War" Military Affairs, cited above. Per.
- Darrah, William C. <u>Cartes de Viste in Nineteenth Century Photography</u>. Gettysburg, PA: Author, 1981. pp. 78 & 140. TR680.D3.

20TH CENTURY

- Carlock, Floyd D. Military Topography and Photography. Menasha, WI: Banta, 1916. 310 p. UG470.C37.
- Grieves, Loren C. <u>Military Sketching and Map Reading: Including Panoramic Sketching and Aerial Photography</u>. Wash, DC: Infantry Association, 1921. 148 p. UG474.G74.
- Kelley, E.G., & Pike, D.F. Bayly. "Close Support Photography for Front-Line Units." Chevy Chase, MD: ORO, Johns Hopkins, 1951. 21 p. UG476.K55.
- Map and Aerial Photograph Reading. Ft. Riley, KS: Cavalry School, 1933. 244 p. UG470.M33.
- Samponaro, Frank N., & Vanderwood, Paul J. <u>War Scare on the Rio Grande: Robert Runyon's Photographs of the Border Conflict, 1913-16</u>. Austin, TX: TX State Historical Association, 1992. 135 p. F1234.S34.

Tactical Photography. Wash, DC: 1954. 41 p. UG476.T32.

(WWI)

- English, Donald E. "French Photographic Images of the Hero during World War One." <u>War, Literature</u> & the Arts (Double Edition, 2005): pp. 33-52. Per.
- Military Photography. Wash, DC: GPO, 1917. 67 p. UG476.M54.
- Remus, Sebastian. <u>German Amateur Photographers in the First World War: A View from the Trenches on the Western Front</u>. Atglen, PA: Schiffer, 2008. 256 p. D522.R46.

(WWII)

- Alinder, Jasmine. <u>Moving Images: Photography and the Japanese American Incarceration</u>. Urbana: U IL Pr, 2009. 207 p. D769.8.A6.A452.
- Babington Smith, Constance. <u>Evidence in Camera: The Story of Photographic Intelligence in World War II.</u> Newton Abbot: David and Charles, 1974. 256 p. UH180.7.P5.B3.

- Binns, Stewart, & Wood, Adrian. <u>America at War in Color: Unique Images of the American Experience in World War II</u>. London: Carleton, 2001. 255 p. D743.2.B56.
- Boomhower, Ray E. "One Shot": The World War II Photography of John A. Bushemi. Indianapolis, IN: IN Historical Society, 2004. 152 p. D810.P4.B65.
- Boot, Chris. Great Photographers of World War II. NY: Crescent, 1993. 112 p. D810.P4.B66.
- Butterfield, Ralph, editor. <u>Patton's GI Photographers</u>. Ames, IA: IA State, 1992. 160 p. D810.P4.P38. Essays & photos, 166th Signal Photo Co.
- Clairday, Robynn & Matt. <u>Postcards From World War II: Sights & Sentiments From the Second World War</u>. NY: Square One, 2002. 183 p. D769.C53.
- Faram, Mark D. <u>Faces of War: The Untold Story of Edward Steichen's WWII Photographers</u>. NY: Berkley Caliber, 2009. 240 p. + 1 videodisc. D810.P4.F37.
- Feuer, A.B. "The Kissing Sailor: Mystery Solved." Military Heritage (Apr 2001): pp. 48-49 & 98.

 Per.

 Identities of sailor & nurse from Alfred Eisenstadt's 27 Aug 1945 Life Magazine cover
 [William Schramm & Edith Shain]
- Fowler, Will, & Rose, Mike. <u>Their War: German Combat Photographs From the Archives of Signal</u>. Conshohocken, PA: Combined Books, 2000. 160 p. D810.P4.F68.
- Jones, Charles. War Shots: Norm Hatch and the U.S. Marine Corps Combat Cameramen of World War II. Mechanicsburg, PA: Stackpole, 2011. 227 p. D810.P4.J59.
- Keane, Peter. "WWII Photographer Peter Keane Recounts Living Signal Corps History." <u>Army Communicator</u> (Fall 2007): pp. 9-14. Per.
- McKnight, Sean. VE Day in Photographs. London: Salamander, 1995. 64 p. D755.8.M35.
- MacPherson, Peter. "The Photographers of Barbarossa." <u>MHQ</u> (Winter 1990): pp. 60-69. Per. From Signal magazine; chiefly photos, w/some info on the Ger photographers.
- Maslowski, Peter. <u>Armed with Cameras: The American Military Photographers of WWII</u>. NY: Macmillan, 1993. 403 p. D810.P4.M37.
- Price, Alfred. <u>Targeting the Reich: Allied Photographic Reconnaissance Over Europe, 1939-1945</u>. Mechanicsburg, PA: Stackpole, 2003. 144 p. D785.P75.
- Rose, John R. "When Reality was Surreal: Lee Miller's World War II War Correspondence for Vogue." MA Thesis, U NO TX, 2003. 125 p. D810.P4.R67.
- Soule, Thayer. Shooting the Pacific War: Marine Corps Combat Photography in World War II. Lexington, KY: U KY, 2000. 242 p. D810.P4.S68.

- Stanley, Roy M. World War II Photo Intelligence. NY: Scribner, 1981. 374 p. U220.1.S83.
- Sumners, Charles E. <u>Darkness Visible</u>: <u>Memoir of A World War II Combat Photographer</u>. Jefferson, NC: McFarland, 2002. 188 p. D811.S857.
- Vaccaro, Tony. <u>Luxembourg, 1944-1945</u>. Luxembourg: Lions Club Luxembourg-Country, 1995. 125 p. D733.L92.L89213.

See also other publications by same photographer; <u>Shots of War</u> (D733.L92.L8913); <u>Entering Germany</u>, 1944-1949 (DD257.2.V33);

Weiss, Karl. <u>Das Gesicht des Krieges: 31. Ausgabe des "Deutschen Kamera-Almanachs"</u>. Berlin: Union Deutsche Verlagsgesellschaft, n.d. D810.P4.G47.

MILITARY 3-D PHOTOGRAPHY (Vectographs)

Three-dimensional photographs or vectographs were first used in WWI, born out of the US Air Service's need to improve its reconnaissance capabilities. By WWII, 3-D photography was widely used by the Allies for air and ground reconnaissance. With the distribution of special eyeglasses and use of the vectograph projector, 3-D photographs could be displayed to a large audience. Stereoscopic photography, by then, had become obsolete as a means for aerial reconnaissance. See:

- Parks, M.E. "Depth Perception Simplified." <u>Air Force: Official Service Journal of the U.S. Army Air Forces</u> (Aug 1943): pp. 32-33. Per.
- Weiss, Karl, editor. <u>Das Gesicht Des Krieges</u>. Berlin: Union Deutsche, Roth, 1940. pp. 122 & 128. D810.P4.G47.

Depicts special 3-D glasses & actual aerial photography.

VIETNAM

Buell, Hal. "Horst Faas: An Appreciation of his Work." <u>Vietnam</u> (Oct 2012): pp. 38-43. Per.

_____. "The Napalm Girl." <u>Vietnam</u> (Jun 2012): pp. 36-39. Per.

Iconic Jun 1972 image or the Vietnam War.